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City Traffic Commission

Item #: 4.2. 2/14/2024 File #: 24-0078

TO: Chair and Members of the City Traffic Commission

THRU: Larry Tay, City Traffic Engineer

FROM: Dave Allenbach, Transportation Analyst

1. SUBJECT
Request for disabled parking (blue curb) along the frontage of 260 S. Earlham Street.

2. SUMMARY
The requested blue curb would provide a convenient location to embark and disembark disabled
persons living in the area.

3. RECOMMENDED ACTION
Approve the installation of approximately 22 feet of blue curb on Earlham Street.

4. FISCAL IMPACT
None.

5. STRATEGIC PLAN GOALS
Goal1: Provide for a safe community.
    b. Provide and maintain infrastructure necessary to ensure the safety of the public.

6. DISCUSSION AND BACKGROUND
This is a request for a disabled parking space (blue curb) in front of the residence located at 260 S.
Earlham Street. The proposed location is in the northwest corner of Earlham Street and Marmon
Avenue. This section of Earlham Street is in a densely populated section of Orange. The demand for
on-street parking is extremely high throughout the day and night. The proponent’s spouse is disabled
and the proponent appears to be the primary caregiver. The proponent’s front door opens onto
Earlham Street, but nearby curbside parking is generally unavailable. The subject residence does
have some off-street parking in the form of a driveway and garage however, passenger loading may
be easier from curbside. The proponent does have a disabled placard when he transports his
spouse.

Staff have visited the area several times and observed a high demand for on-street parking. There
haven’t been any available parking spaces in proximity to the proponent’s house.

It should be noted that blue curb is still public parking and may be utilized by anyone with a disabled
placard on their vehicle. Should the proponent no longer have need of the blue curb, they are to
contact the Public Works Department so that it may be removed. Lastly, a concrete landing is not
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required here since there is no landscaped parkway between the curb and sidewalk.

Based on the field review, staff finds that the request has merit and recommends approval of the
installation of 22 feet of blue curb along the frontage of 260 S. Earlham Street.

7. ATTACHMENTS
Letter of Request

Area Map

Site Sketch

Notification Letter
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